
INT. RESTAURANT - EVENING

ALISON sits down across from GREG.

ALISON
Okay. Full disclosure.

GREG
This is a first date. We’re already 
at full disclosure?

ALISON
I have to be. I don’t have time to 
waste. Look, you’re date #2.

GREG
Of the day?

ALISON
Of the hour. Listen, I’m a girl who 
likes to be in a relationship. I 
can’t be running around being with 
a guy who’s not on the same page.

GREG
Wait- I’m confused- you were just 
on a date with somebody else, like, 
an hour ago?

ALISON
Greg. Honey. There are many fish in 
the sea and I got a wide open net, 
okay? I don’t have time to check 
the wind or hoist the sails before 
I leave the coast.

GREG
This analogy is really going 
places.

ALISON
Now you’re getting it! Here’s me in 
a nutshell: I can cook, I can 
dance, and I will do the Cupid 
Shuffle with your grandmama all 
night long if she wants me to. I’ve 
got great credit and your family 
will love me. 

GREG
I’m impressed. You really do have 
it together.

ALISON
I absolutely do. (beat) Date #3 
starts in about 20 minutes, so 
you’ve got about 5 to impress me.
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